Report to EDPC from Poors Land Charity 2017
The charity has a balance of £5513.20 at March 2017 and continues to give charitable donations to those who are deemed to benefit from a small grant at Christmas. Last year a number of applicants received £75 each.

The allotments, field and paddock continue to be rented and are in reasonable order. The charity is still trying to work towards improving the boundary of the land that has been neglected over the years. Hedges will be replaced where necessary. A tree survey is in hand. New tenancy agreements for the field and the allotments have been drawn up by Thimbleby and Shorland with some significant costs involved.
It has been decided to register the land and this is in the hands of the solicitors at present.

Insurance has been taken out for public liability and for the individual trustees.

The water to the paddock is still a problem but the trustees are trying to overcome this. 
Marilyn Sermon

Clerk to the Trustees

